
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

August 13, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Park 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, LaRon Golden, Officer Bryan Hays, Joe Nguihan and 
Scott and Jackie Charleston  

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:03 p.m. Marilyn welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the July 9, 2019 minutes approved as 
submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The reports cover activity from June 1, 2019 to July 31, 2019. June’s beginning 
balance of $1,984.75 along with a withdrawal of $4.19 (NNO bottled water) bring the ending balance to 
$1,980.56. July’s beginning balance of $1,980.56 remains the ending balance due to no activity in July. 
Nick learned from the bank that paper statements were turned off for all NAs by RCONA Treasurer 
Robert Sanchez to avoid fees. Nick will go through the process of signing up for online banking. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Bryan Hays reported the citywide top five crime 
percentages. Vehicle burglaries and theft from vehicles comprise 41%, shoplifting 20%, petty theft 17%, 
vehicle theft 12% and non-residential burglaries 10%. In our beat 2, most crimes are crimes of opportunity 
such as leaving things visible in vehicles, leaving vehicles unlocked, having overgrown shrubs close to 
your house and leaving garage doors open. Bryan described the vast size of beat 2 using street names, 
parks and businesses to help us visualize the boundary lines. Top crimes in beat 2 for July are vehicle 
burglaries and theft from vehicles combined 41%, shoplifting 17%, petty theft 15%, non-residential 
burglaries13%, simple assaults 7% and residential burglaries 7%. Colleen reported suspicious activity 
involving a male and female using a champagne Buick Le Sabre, license plate number 8ELT820. They’ve 
been parking the sedan at the Lund Avenue and Old Hart Ranch Road intersection on and off for three 
weeks. The male removes a bicycle from the back seat and typically doesn’t move the vehicle all night. It 
is not known if they are homeless or casing the neighborhood. Multiple neighbors have reported this 
suspicious activity to Roseville Dispatch and Bryan recommends neighbors continue to report it when 
they see the vehicle or people. Colleen spoke with Officer Derek Anganes (Social Services Unit) at 
National Night Out about this problem so Bryan sent him an email for an update. School is back in 
session and Bryan reminded us of driving safety tips. Marilyn mentioned the problems Crestmont School 
has had with speeding and distracted drivers near the school. Nick reported Principal Farmer is working 
with the City for safety improvement changes on streets near the school. LaRon inquired about the 
homeless population since a neighbor attending NNO was concerned about it. The City follows the law 
set by the United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit. The ruling states law enforcement cannot 
cite or arrest a homeless person for sleeping on public property if the city or county doesn’t have enough 
shelter beds. Please continue to notify the PD of homeless camps so the campers can be checked on by 
the Social Services Unit. Bryan recommends if we have a serious neighborhood crime problem, that we 
email Darren Kato (Crime Suppression Unit) because this unit will show up in unmarked vehicles. 

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

National Night Out (NNO) - Review of Event: Marilyn and Colleen prepared a list of leftover items to be 
used for next year. Nick met a couple that enjoyed NNO and Jennifer Corin would like to run for the board 
next year. Nick noticed that people liked the Jamba Juice smoothies, but we served less hot dogs than 
normal. Colleen donated all leftover food to Placer Food Bank. Five people attending were from the Cirby 
Ranch Neighborhood Association so Colleen emailed their contact information to Bob Velcheck. 



RCONA Fireworks Booth: LaRon reported that we received more money than we expected from 
working the joint RCONA/Living Hope Church fireworks fundraiser. Nick reported we will be paid $319.00. 
RCONA is signed up to do this fundraiser jointly next year so we will happily volunteer again. 

New Business 

Budget/Goals: 

 NNO – Continue  

 “Boo” Event – Continue and next month the committee will ask for funding. 

 Holiday Contest – Only two board members are interested at this time so we can revisit. 

 Garage Sale – Continue and a spring date needs to be determined. 

 New Neighbor Welcome Packet – Continue, but Marilyn only has six to eight bags remaining. Colleen 
will get updated information from the City and will email Robert Sanchez for additional bags. We 
previously voted to spend $5 to include a small welcome item in the packet, but no dollar cap for the year. 

   Nick motioned to have a $100 cap per election year (June) for welcome packet expenses.  
  The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously. 

Crestmont Elementary School Donation for Use of Meeting Rooms – Continue. Colleen said last year 
we had a $150 budget. Nick will check with Mrs. Farmer to see what items are on the school’s wish list 
and will email the board for approval of her suggestion.   

  LaRon motioned to budget $150 for a Crestmont Elementary School appreciation donation.  
  The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.  

 Other Suggestions – No new suggestions at this time.  

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings (April and June): Marilyn was approached at 
NNO by Jean Hoppel, a neighborhood arborist, who is offering to do a walking informational tour in our 
neighborhood on the care of trees. She works for Arborwell. Colleen asked Marilyn to ask Jean if she 
would prefer a different time of year rather than April because we typically have the Mayor speak at our 
June election meeting.  

Dates to Remember: 
  
RCONA Representative for August 15, 2019 Meeting: Colleen plans to attend. 

SCNA Meeting: September 10, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: September 19, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Community Coffee with City Council: September 24, 2019 with Krista Bernasconi, 9:00 a.m., Bennett’s 
Kitchen, 1595 Eureka Road 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: October 8, 2019 with Pauline Roccucci, 1:30 p.m., 
LaBou, 1730 Santa Clara Drive 

Future SCNA Meeting: October 8, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


